

MINUTES FOR SPECIAL MEETING OF NESQUEHONING BOROUGH COUNCIL

Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 6:00p.m., Borough Office
114 W. Catawissa Street, Nesquehoning, PA 18240

ROLL CALL: COUNCILMEN, JACOBS, RADOCHA, SABOL III;
COUNCILWOMAN FOX, POREMBO; PRESIDENT HAWK; &
MAYOR KITCHKO

President Hawk called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
Councilman DeMelfi was absent.

PURPOSE: Committees/Workshop

President Hawk stated that they would be holding an Executive Session at the end of the meeting but that they would not be taking any action afterwards.

1. STREETS FRANK JACOBS, CHAIRMAN; GEORGE SABOL III, CO-CHAIRMAN; MICHAEL RADOCHA

Councilman Jacobs stated that they were in the process of working on the inlets on Hazard Street. He stated how Mr. Stempa wanted to get started on installing the curbing.

Councilman Jacobs stated how the street sweeper was scheduled for April 24th – 28th. He stated how they wanted to sweep both sides of the street in the same day and how they would be getting a schedule of streets from the company. Councilwoman Porembo asked which company they were contracting the street sweeping with. Councilman Jacobs stated “DBI Services”. Councilman Radocha stated about the sweeper working on other streets, such as in the Estates, if they would finish up their scheduled streets early. He stated about them getting their money’s worth out of the sweeper. Councilman Jacobs stated how they had guaranteed him that they were going to be sweeping for 8 hours a day. He stated how the driver was in town to assess the streets and the parking. Secretary/Treasurer Ahner stated how Catawissa Street was the only street that they would sweep one side one day and the other side another day.

Councilman Jacobs stated how the Street Committee was going to get together to do an assessment/inspections of the streets. He stated how they would report back to Council at their next regular meeting.

Councilman Jacobs stated about the letter they had received from Mr. Bretzik concerning the damages to his property. He stated how they were going to get Mike Kafkalas to survey the last two blocks of Orchard Lane to see where the property line was located. Councilwoman Porembo asked if they had looked into not plowing Orchard Lane with the big truck. Councilman Jacobs stated how it was not just the width of the roadway, but the cars, trailer and motorcycle that were also parked on the roadway that were causing problems. Councilman Sabol stated that once they get the property line figured out, they should consider winter parking/forbid parking during the winter months.

MINUTES FOR SPECIAL MEETING OF NESQUEHONING BOROUGH COUNCIL

Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 6:00p.m., Borough Office

Councilman Radocha stated about Rhume Street and how they were not going to start any construction until after school was out for the Summer. He stated that if there were any water lines that were made of copper, they might want to look into getting them changed while the street was under construction. He stated how they were not planning on overlaying the street until the following year. Councilman Jacobs stated how they would check with the Water Authority to see if they needed to change any lines. Councilman Radocha stated about notifying the residents on that street about the construction. He stated how they were going to have to block off the one side street for their construction materials. Secretary/Treasurer Ahner stated how they were going to be posting letters on all of the doors. President Hawk asked about letters for curbing for Rhume Street. Councilman Jacobs stated how the curbing letters would be sent out next year prior to the overlaying of the street. He stated that the base work they did on the first block was holding up very well, so they figured that they had another year to actually overlay the entire street.

President Hawk stated how someone had asked him about the plowing on West High Street. He asked if they plow up there, where the street splits. Councilman Jacobs stated ‘yes’. President Hawk asked if they did behind the park and the upper part of the street. Councilman Jacobs stated “yes”. President Hawk stated how someone had asked him why they did not plow up there anymore. Councilman Jacobs stated how he was questioned also, but he did see them plow up there. He stated how it was a narrow street and they were only able to get through with the pickup truck. He stated that with the large amount of snow they had last time, they might not have been able to push it with the pickup truck. Councilwoman Fox stated how they had cleared that street with the backhoe and loader.

President Hawk stated how someone had called him about patching on Almond Street, by the old high school. He stated how the east curb line was terrible and it was broken up by the inlets. Councilman Jacobs stated how he had seen it.

2. SEWER

**MARY FOX, CHAIRWOMAN; FRANK JACOBS, CO- CHAIRMAN;
MICHAEL RADOCHA**

Councilwoman Fox stated how Mr. Pilla and Ms. Chapello had asked about going to a workshop in Pottsville through PA Rural Water – concerning infiltration. She stated how they were trying to concentrate on infiltration. Councilwoman Fox stated how the class would cost \$90 per person and it would count towards their credit hours.

Councilwoman Fox stated how they were working on the inlets with the street crew.

Councilwoman Fox stated how she had talked to Ms. Chapello about the PA One Calls mapping. She stated that the printer at Carbon Engineering was not working so she had only copied one map. She stated how they had discussed it before that if the lines were not on the map, the Borough could be liable if something were to happen.

Councilwoman Fox stated how she had talked to Mr. Pilla and they might need a small excavator for the laterals on Rhume Street. Councilman Jacobs stated how they were going to have the tamper on the backhoe. Councilwoman Fox stated how they did not know if they wanted to rent an excavator with an operator or just an excavator. She stated how it was not deep so they would not need trench boxes.

MINUTES FOR SPECIAL MEETING OF NESQUEHONING BOROUGH COUNCIL

Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 6:00p.m., Borough Office

Councilwoman Fox stated how Mr. Pilla had also asked about purchasing hoses to pump out the manhole from midway in the block to the other manhole on School Street. She stated how they were going to get the manholes delivered to the site.

Councilwoman Fox stated how she had talked to Mike Tirpak about getting plans for Unit #2. She stated how they had the other two units done, the headwork was redone and the air was redone. She stated how the sewer plant should be good for another 20 years.

3. BUILDINGS GEORGE SABOL, III, CHAIRMAN; FRANK JACOBS, CO-CHAIRMAN; MICHAEL RADOCHA

Councilman Sabol stated how he had attended the Recreation Commission Meeting. He stated how they had a question about the new heat pump/air conditioner, which kept continuously running when they had it set for 65. Mayor Kitchko stated how he had turned it down to 60 and it shut off. Councilman Jacobs stated how he had gone down and checked on it. He stated how he had also talked to his daughter-in-law about it. Councilman Jacobs stated how somebody had messed with the shutters on the westward unit because it was not closing properly. He stated how he will have to get in touch with the contractor. Councilman Jacobs stated how he wanted to meet with someone from the Commission to give them the dos and don'ts for the units.

Councilman Jacobs stated how they had the electrical study done on the Borough building, the sewer plant and the Borough garage. He stated how it was worth while looking into it because they were showing that there could be a reduction. President Hawk stated about scanning it into the computer and emailing it to all of Council.

Councilman Sabol stated about the garbage bins with the appearance of the front of the building. He stated about moving them down in the alley. Councilman Jacobs stated how the one was for the apartment. Councilman Sabol stated how they could be moved down by the air conditioning units.

4. PUBLIC ROSEMARY POREMBO CHAIRMAN; DAVID HAWK SAFETY CO-CHAIRMAN; MARY FOX

Councilwoman Porembo stated how the Public Safety Committee had met the night prior with Jim Nardoizzi concerning the generator at the New Columbus Fire Company. She stated how the generator was installed in 2008. Councilwoman Porembo stated how the New Columbus Fire Company had maintained the generator, even thou they did not put much out for maintenance.

Councilwoman Porembo stated how they had come to the conclusion, because there were two parts to the work that had to be done, the \$7,200.00 was for the purchase/installation of the new generator. She stated how there was discussion about the Borough purchasing a new generator rather than an electrician purchasing it for them. Councilwoman Porembo stated how Mr. Nardoizzi stated how he would go back to the insurance company to inform them that they were going to go in a different direction, because they had received the \$6,700.00 for the generator, which was the cost minus the deductible. She stated how the Borough would have to come up with the \$500.00 because that was the amount of the deductible.

MINUTES FOR SPECIAL MEETING OF NESQUEHONING BOROUGH COUNCIL

Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 6:00p.m., Borough Office

Councilwoman Porembo stated how they would look at doing it in two stages. She stated about getting quotes/bids from different companies for the tank and the gas line. Councilwoman Porembo stated how the committee had come to the conclusion to allow a vote from Council to have Dulcey Electrical purchase and install the generator for \$7,200.00, which the Borough would be responsible for \$500.00. President Hawk stated that they actually received a quote for \$7,200.00 for the generator, which the insurance company approved and distributed the funds minus the \$500.00 deductible. He stated how the Fire Company was only going to be asking the Borough for the deductible. President Hawk stated how the other items on the letter were the additional tank and the gas lines. He stated how they had talked that they would not just give them that portion of it, but get quotes from other companies. Councilman Radocha stated how they did not need that to run the generator. Councilman Jacobs stated how he would have liked to see the \$7,200.00 broke down for the generator and the labor.

Councilman Radocha stated how it was a shame that something like that only lasted 8 years. President Hawk stated how it was from a power surge. He stated how Mr. McArdle had said that their generator had tripped off the same time but theirs was not affected/damaged. Councilman Radocha asked if they were going to have a surge protector installed on the new generator.

Councilwoman Porembo stated how the Committee also met with David Walls, John McArdle and Jim Nardozi concerning the Knox Box Ordinance. She stated how all three of the Fire Chiefs were on board with having the policy adopted and that they would utilize the funds from Fireman's Relief. Councilwoman Porembo stated how they had questions about what the Fire Companies were giving up in training by using those funds to purchase the boxes. She stated how they had told them that there was no trade off because they were not going to be attending any additional training in 2017. She stated how they had \$25,000.00 in their Fireman's Relief Fund.

Councilwoman Porembo stated how they would like the Ordinance to stand as it was, without any annual fee. She stated how the Committee was in favor of the ordinance and was going to ask for a vote from Council at their Regular Meeting. Councilwoman Porembo stated how there was a discussion pertaining to reimbursement of the funds over the next three years, but it was not etched in stone. She stated that under the Ordinance new businesses would be affected and required to install a Knox Box and if a current business was having false fire alarms (2 within a 12 month period) they would also be required to install a Knox Box. Councilwoman Porembo stated how they were looking to deter some of the false fire alarms. Councilwoman Fox stated how the Fire Chiefs did not feel that the annual fee was a necessity, which Council had discussed at their last meeting, because they were not giving them any services for the charge. She stated how they had discussed who would be responsible for collecting the fee every year and what would be the fall out if it was not paid. President Hawk stated how the box was still going to be attached to the building with the key inside. He stated how the Fire Company would still use the box even if they did not pay their annual fee.

Councilman Sabol stated how he just wanted to make sure that they were all aware of his feelings on the Knox Box. He stated how Mr. McArdle had come to them originally for funding to equip the vehicles with the boxes. He stated how Mr. McArdle came back to Council with the suggestion that they would fund the boxes out of Fireman's Relief with the Borough reimbursing them. President Hawk stated how Mr. McArdle did not ask to be reimbursed; he had suggested the reimbursement as a possible way to spread their cost out over the next three years.

MINUTES FOR SPECIAL MEETING OF NESQUEHONING BOROUGH COUNCIL

Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 6:00p.m., Borough Office

Councilman Sabol stated how he was opposed to it because all of the taxpayers were not benefiting from the Knox Box Ordinance. He stated how Knox Boxes were originally for silent alarms, whether it was for a burglary or a fire, whereas, the police or Fire Company show up and nothing was going on. Councilman Sabol stated how he did not know how it got approved under the Fireman's Relief Fund. He stated how it was always strictly for the firemen's safety; turn out gear, boots, pants, jackets, masks, hats, air packs and schooling. Councilman Sabol stated how his point was that it should not cost the taxpayers any money. He stated that if the Fire Chiefs feel so strongly about the Knox Boxes then it was their prerogative to use the Fireman's Relief Funds. He stated how they should not come to the taxpayers because they all do not want it or could afford it.

Councilwoman Poremba stated how they had also discussed an Ordinance for Nuisance False Fire Alarms. She stated how the Committee granted Mr. McArdle the approval to confer with Solicitor Yurchak concerning a policy for the Nuisance Fire Alarms. She stated how they would work off of the original Ordinance and add in a section concerning the police as well. Councilwoman Poremba stated how they would have an initial register for automatic fire alarms. She stated how they had discussed on how to deter all of the false alarms. She stated how they receive a lot of calls to 90 E. Catawissa Street. She stated how they feel that there should be progressive fees with citations. Councilwoman Fox stated that there have been 11 calls since January 2017. President Hawk stated how they have an ordinance that refers to false fire alarms. He stated that if there was a smoke detector going off because something was burnt on the stove, it was doing what it was supposed to do. President Hawk stated how Solicitor Yurchak was looking into nuisance alarms or avoidable alarms. He stated how it would be that the smoke detector installation was done improperly, which was resulting in the nuisance alarms.

Councilman Jacobs stated that when the new owner purchased 90 E. Catawissa Street, he had guaranteed them that he was going to take care of that problem. He stated how the new owner was living in New York and was not worrying about the apartment building in Nesquehoning. Councilman Jacobs stated how he thought that it was ridiculous that the volunteer firemen have to go out at 3:00 a.m. for a nonsense call. President Hawk stated that under the new ordinance, they would be able to start citing for nuisance alarms and be able to get it processed through the magistrate's office if need be. He stated how they would have the correct definitions of the problems when trying to pursue it. President Hawk stated that if the owner would ever want to do anything with the basement of the property, Zoning, Planning and Council were all on the same page to get the alarm system upgraded.

Mayor Kitchko stated about the Open Container Ordinance and the Quality of Life Ordinance. He stated how Solicitor Yurchak had written the Open Container Ordinance up years ago but the Council had never adopted it. He stated how he had some of the officers look over it and they felt that it was pretty solid. Secretary/Treasurer Ahner stated how they really needed to read the Quality of Life Ordinance. Mayor Kitchko stated how the Quality of Life Ordinance mimics the Property Maintenance Ordinance. He stated how that was why they had sent it out to all of Council for their review. Councilman Jacobs asked how many incidents they were looking at per year with the Open Container Ordinance.

MINUTES FOR SPECIAL MEETING OF NESQUEHONING BOROUGH COUNCIL

Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 6:00p.m., Borough Office

Councilman Jacobs asked about the Ordinances that have been gone over several times and reworded over the years to be more or less perfect, which were not being enforced. He stated how he could take them on a 5 minute ride and show them at least 7 vehicles that have been on the street since November 2016, which were still sitting there. Councilman Jacobs stated how he had given them a list of 5 dead vehicles that have been sitting there for years. He stated about garbage sitting out for 2 weeks, because they put it out before the large item pick up, which nothing was done. Councilman Jacobs stated how he could show them 3 utility trailers, which the ordinance says how they could not drop a trailer on the street. He stated he wanted to see the ordinances enforced.

Councilman Jacobs stated that if Officer Blisard was not able to do the job, then they should get somebody who was able to do the job. Mayor Kitchko stated how he was not disagreeing with them, but could they find somebody who wanted to do it. He stated how they had two people previously, but they did not want the job. Councilman Sabol stated about hiring someone from out of town. Secretary/Treasurer Ahner stated that when she was taking care of some of the items, she was not authorized to do anything with vehicles. Councilman Radocha asked if the police were allowed to enforce the ordinances. Councilman Jacobs stated "yes". He stated how Frank DiMiceli had worked on the ordinance and they got a lot of vehicles off the streets. President Hawk stated how nobody enforces it anymore.

Mayor Kitchko stated how Officer Blisard was only part-time. Councilwoman Fox asked if other police officers could do anything. Councilman Jacobs asked why the other police officers were not doing anything. Councilwoman Fox stated how there has been a car by the Baptists Church with 2 flat tires since before Christmas. Councilman Jacobs stated how they were supposed to fill out a form when they had a code complaint. He stated how he was not going to fill them out anymore, because one of the police officers went back and told the individual that "Frank Jacobs had filed a complaint", which was wrong. Councilman Jacobs stated that if they did not have a set of balls to stand on then they should not throw it back on somebody else. He stated how he now comes into the office with the information and one of the girls sends it over to the police department.

Mayor Kitchko stated how he was not disagreeing, but was asking if they needed to hire a full-time code officer. Councilwoman Fox and Councilman Jacobs stated how they did not think that they needed to. Councilman Jacobs stated how there was an article in the paper year and a half ago about West Penn Township and how they were looking to hire a code officer. He stated how their chief had told the supervisors that the officers should be handling the code complaints. Councilwoman Fox stated how she had asked that question, if it was only Officer Blisard who had to answer the complaints or if any of the officers could do it. Mayor Kitchko stated how he did not know that the code enforcement was a police officer's duty. Secretary/Treasurer Ahner stated how they had hired someone to help take the workload off of the officers. She stated that when she was helping, she did grass, garbage, sidewalks and etc. but she was not authorized for vehicles. President Hawk stated that any officer can enforce any ordinance.

Councilman Jacobs stated that since they now have a full complement of officers, they should be able to take care of some of these vehicles. Councilwoman Porembo asked how much they were paying for a code officer. Councilman Jacobs stated how Officer Blisard was receiving \$2 an hour more for code work. He stated how they had hired code enforcement officers for \$10 per hour.

MINUTES FOR SPECIAL MEETING OF NESQUEHONING BOROUGH COUNCIL

Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 6:00p.m., Borough Office

Councilman Jacobs stated how they have to clamp down on the landlords who do not care as long as they were collecting the rent check every month. Councilwoman Fox stated how the officers patrol the town and they should see these vehicles sitting for months. She stated how they have 5 officers and any one of them were able to write a ticket. Councilman Jacobs stated how they were now coming into the grass cutting season. Mayor Kitchko asked if they had a list of the vehicles. Councilman Jacobs stated how it was given to Officer Blisard. Councilwoman Fox stated how Officer Blisard should share the list with the other officers since he was only part-time. Councilman Jacobs stated how they have to have the police work in conjunction with the code officer. Councilman Sabol stated about the officers handling vehicles and the code officer handling the weed complaints. Councilman Radocha asked Secretary/Treasurer Ahner if she cited for weeds. Secretary/Treasurer Ahner stated how she had taken the pictures, mailed the letters, had the contractor cut the grass and wrote up the citation but it was an officer who had to sign it and file it at the magistrate's office.

President Hawk stated how they had discussed having an inspection done on the property across the street (127 W. Catawissa Street). He stated how he had been told that Carl Faust would not do the inspection of the property. Councilman Jacobs stated how they would have to get someone else to do the inspection.

5. SANITATION GEORGE SABOL, CHAIRMAN; MARY FOX, CO-CHAIRWOMAN ROSEMARY POREMBO

Councilman Sabol stated how he had attended a Nesquehoning Conservation Club Meeting. He stated that they had discussed how the Fish Commission was looking to stock the Nesquehoning Creek by the end of the month. Councilman Sabol stated about getting the Creek beds cleaned up because of maintaining an imagine with the Fish Commission. He stated about all of the garbage that was flying out of the dumpsters. Councilman Sabol stated how they had asked if it was not the Borough's responsibility to be cleaning up around the dumpsters. President Hawk stated how the Scouts were helping out with cleaning up around the area. Councilman Sabol stated how Councilman Jacobs had made mention about talking to the Chief to see if they could get someone who had to do community service. Councilman Radocha asked where all the community service gets done at. Councilman Sabol stated how the Chief had suggested getting in touch with the magistrate to see if they had some people who needed to do community service. He stated how the magistrate was going to put Nesquehoning on the list of the probation board. He stated how they have to be supervised.

Councilman Sabol stated how he did not know how much they could rely on people who need community service. He stated how they have to get the Borough Workers . . . Councilman Radocha stated how the Borough Workers would clean it up with the community service people maintaining it. Councilman Sabol stated how they might want to consider some chain-link fence around the dumpsters. Councilman Jacobs stated that the same company the Borough has were pulling their containers from Lower Towamensing Township, because it was not paying to have them anymore.

MINUTES FOR SPECIAL MEETING OF NESQUEHONING BOROUGH COUNCIL

Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 6:00p.m., Borough Office

President Hawk stated how one of the Club members had contacted him prior to the meeting about the garbage around the recycle bins and he had offered his thoughts/suggestions. He stated how the member mentioned about the two/three containers on the side of the creek, which were the most problematic because they were the smaller containers and people were able to get into them easier. He stated how the doors were not always closed on those containers and anything that would blowout of them would go right over the embankment into the Creek. President Hawk stated that the club member asked if the bins could be relocated to either the North side and/or the East side. He stated how it would depend on the access and the overhead wires. President Hawk stated how he would ask if they could be rearranged to keep them away from the embankment. Councilman Sabol asked if they realize any revenue from the clothing bins. Secretary/Treasurer Ahner stated "yes". President Hawk stated how those bins did not seem to be an issue.

President Hawk stated that after he thought about it, he had wondered about installing fencing with slots along the embankment. He stated that whatever would come out of the bins, would be stopped from going down the embankment. President Hawk stated that the people who usually try to keep that stream clean were up in years and going over the embankment was difficult for them. Councilman Sabol stated that they move the bins or not, they were not going to stop it. President Hawk stated how they were not going to stop it completely. Councilman Sabol stated how they should consider a chain-link fence around the entire area. He stated that if they have gates, it might eliminate the illegal dumping. President Hawk stated that if they would fence the entire area in it would encourage more illegal dumping. He stated how he was thinking about installing it between the bins and the Creek to catch anything going in that direction. Councilman Sabol stated how even that would be a help. Councilman Jacobs stated how the chain-link fence was going to catch it. Councilman Radocha stated how they should wait and see if they were going to pull the bins out.

6. RECREATION MARY FOX, CHAIRWOMAN; GEORGE SABOL III, CO-CHAIRMAN; DAVID HAWK

Councilwoman Fox asked if anyone had turned in letters for their re-appointment to the Recreation Commission. Secretary/Treasurer Ahner stated "no". Councilwoman Fox stated how there were four of them and they had been informed about it. She asked what they were supposed to do; inform them at the next meeting on how they were not allowed to be there because they were no longer members on the Commission. Councilman Jacobs stated about the Borough's worker compensation and if one of them were injured while helping at the Recreation Center. Councilwoman Porembo asked if they had sent the members any letters. She stated that once they receive the letters, they could be told that since they did not submit their re-appointment letter, they were not able to attend the meeting. President Hawk stated about writing a form letter to be handed to the appointee for their name and signature.

Councilwoman Fox asked if they had discussed the rental fees. Councilman Sabol stated how that was one of the first topics of discussion. He stated that the vibe he got was that they were not interested in giving a discounted rate to local non-profit organizations. Councilwoman Fox stated how the Recreation Center was being supported by the taxpayers of Nesquehoning through the millage. She stated that if the non-profits wanted to utilize the building, they should not have to pay a \$50.00 per hour fee. Councilwoman Fox stated how they were also be submitting the Rental forms to the Borough office. Councilman Jacobs stated how it was for the insurance liability.

MINUTES FOR SPECIAL MEETING OF NESQUEHONING BOROUGH COUNCIL

Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 6:00p.m., Borough Office

Councilwoman Fox stated how the Commission keeps the rental fees. She stated how none of the rental fees come to the Borough to help with the monthly upkeep bills. President Hawk stated how they use that money for the events. Councilwoman Fox stated how she did understand that, but she did not know if it was a policy of the Borough that the Commission would get to set the rental fees. Councilman Jacobs stated that from what he remembered from the By-laws, they were supposed to set the fees and submit to the Borough Council for approval. President Hawk stated “yes”. Councilman Jacobs stated that when he asked them the night of the meeting, if he would pay \$100.00 renting the Recreation Center, what would someone from Summit Hill or Lansford have to pay to rent it for the same amount of time. He stated how they had told him that it was the same amount. He stated how that had got to him because his tax dollars were helping to subsidize that building. Councilman Jacobs stated that if they were not able to do something as the fathers of the Borough. He stated how he thought that it was wrong that the non-profit organizations could not rent the building for a merely \$50.00 janitorial fee.

Councilman Sabol stated how they had told him that they were only 6 volunteers and that they do all of the work. He stated how they do not charge them for the total amount of hours that were spent in the building so they were getting a break because they were not charging them the full amount. Councilwoman Fox stated how those were some of the things that they were going to have to look at. Councilman Jacobs stated that if that was what they were doing, why they could not put it in black and white.

Councilwoman Fox stated how the next meeting would be held on June 5th at 7:00 p.m.
Councilman Sabol stated how he will be better equipped to ask more questions at the next meeting.

Councilman Sabol stated about the bridge area. He stated about the sign that he made. Councilman Sabol stated how it was not going to be feasible to move all of the guide wires. He stated how that was why he made the sign to help disguise the wires. Councilman Sabol stated about getting reimbursed for the sign. He stated how he had approximately \$125.00 into materials for the sign. He stated that if they were not able to reimburse him for the materials, he would consider it a donation. Councilman Sabol stated how he would like to have the sign mounted before the fishing derby. Mayor Kitchko stated that the fishing derby was scheduled for May 13th.

7. BUDGET/ PURCHASING FRANK JACOBS, CHAIRMAN; ROSEMARY POREMBO, CO-CHAIRWOMAN; DAVID HAWK

Councilman Jacobs stated about the Actuarial Assumptions that was done by Conrad Siegel for the Police Pension Fund. He stated how they should take action on it at the next meeting. He stated how they should approve the changes.

8. PERSONNEL/ SAFETY ROSEMARY POREMBO, CHAIRWOMAN; MARY FOX, CO-CHAIRWOMAN; FRANK JACOBS

Councilwoman Porembo asked if everything was going well with the insurance. Secretary/Treasurer Ahner stated how they have had a little stumbling block with the deductible and the prescriptions. She has been telling the employees to contact they agent to get things straightened out.

MINUTES FOR SPECIAL MEETING OF NESQUEHONING BOROUGH COUNCIL

Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 6:00p.m., Borough Office

Councilman Jacobs stated about the letter that he handed all of Council from the Nesquehoning Lions Club. He stated how they would be dissolving the Club as of the 29th of June as was requesting the Borough to maintain the monument. Councilman Jacobs stated how there would be fees turned over to the Borough to help with the maintenance. He stated how they were also looking to donate some money to help purchase new Christmas lights.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

The Borough Council Members entered into an Executive Session at 7:35 p.m. for personnel reasons. The Council Members exited their Executive Session at 8:05 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT

Councilwoman Fox moved and Councilman Sabol seconded to adjourn the meeting. All voted yes. Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

RoniSue Ahner
Secretary/Treasurer